Indiana University Graduate Faculty Council
April 17, 2017
3:30 – 5:00 pm

IIUB:  BY-004
IUPUI:  UL-1170B
IU Video Bridge #238853

Agenda

IUB Attendance – Adam Reneker, Jeff Rutherford, Claudia Johnson, Carolyn Calloway-Thomas, Patricia McManus, Troy Smith, Ellen Mackay, James Wimbush, David Daleke, Raquel Hill

[bookmark: _GoBack]IUPUI Attendance – Margaret Bauer, Joe Bidwell, Janice Blum, Millie Georgiadis, Tabitha Hardy, Kristy Sheeler, Jody Sundt, Diane Von Ah, Yan Liu (for Rebecca Chan)

Regional Campuses – Mary Bourke, Deborah Finkel, Edwina Helton, Terry Shepherd, Susan Zinner

Meeting begins 3:33 pm

1. Minutes from Council meeting on March 20, 2017 approved
2. Announcements
Dean Wimbush appointed to the Johnson Professorship for Diversity and Leadership.  
3. Updates from the Dean
Dean Wimbush joined late, and update was provided after the action items were discussed.  Dean Wimbush thanked all of those who have been willing to serve as leaders in the GFC and the awards committee.  He notified the committee of the university awards ceremony, April 28 4-6pm in the Frangipani room. He asked for volunteers to serve as faculty marshalls for the graduate ceremony – both Patricia McManus and Raquel Hill volunteered. He also requested a vote that he add to his commencement announcement that the GFC recommends the conferral of the graduate degrees. This was approved.
4. **Action Items**
a) Election of Officers for 2017-18 Council
· Chair
Margaret Bauer elected.  Thanks from Dean Wimbush and the committee.
· Vice-chair
Carolyn Calloway-Thomas elected  
· Secretary
Mary Bourke elected.

b) Election of Committee Chairs for 2017-18 Council
· Academic Policy Committee
· Awards Committee
Kristy Sheeler elected
· Diversity Issues Committee
· Graduate Initiatives Committee

Committee discussed whether to run these elections at the first committee meeting of the year due to ½ the committee being new in the fall.  The committee discussed whether having an early meeting (August) would make sense as the awards committee needs to make some decisions very early. The committee decided to elect a chair of the awards committee and have the remaining elections as the September meeting.  Kristy Sheeler was elected to chair the awards committee.
5. Discussion items
a. Update on spring elections of new GFC reps—Carolyn Calloway-Thomas
Received 15 nominations from the university and some from committee members. Carolyn hopes to have a ballot out soon, as we have until May 9 to run the election.  Faculty will have two weeks to vote.

Carolyn will send out information when the election is completed.  Graduate initiative committee should be assisting with efforts.

b. Final Year-end Reports from Committees
· Academic Policy Committee
· Approved recommendation that dissertations being overseen by TT faculty
· Two issues to take up next year. 
· Continued discussion of PhD minor.
· Bringing bulletins of various campuses in line for # crs of CND that can be applied toward graduate degree. 
· Awards Committee
· Two distinguished Masters awards (1 IUPUI, 1 IUB)
· Wells award – IUB Sociology
· Herbert award – 4 awards (3 IUPUI, 1 IUB)
· Edwards – 2 awards (1 IUPUI, 1 IUB)
· Diversity Issues Committee
· Research indicated that IUB and IUPUI both demonstrated a commitment to diversity, but a great majority of effort directed at programming initiatives rather than recruitment. Michigan and Vanderbilt have materials that we may want to incorporate into our review of applications, as we work toward recruiting a more diverse graduate student body.
· Graduate Initiatives Committee
· Gathered considerable information on Title IX services at IUB and IUPUI. Recommendation is that training for grad students should focus on grad student as employee as well as grad student as student.
· IUB: Title IX training is encouraged but not mandatory at IUB. Lots of confusion at IUB re: what training graduate students should take. Some broad changes to IUB policies were just announced in the last few days
· Starting fall, all graduate employees will be required to take Title IX training for employees. This is training already in place at IU and taken by faculty/staff. This requirement will be included in their employment contract, which students will sign. All graduate employees will be designated as “responsible employees.” 
· Note also that Grad students also students, and Undergrad training not always appropriate for grad students. IUB is going to develop recommended, but non-compulsory, in-house training for graduate students. Developing these materials should be cost-effective and fairly efficient. It will be a graduate-oriented modification of the current MyStudentBody program that is administered to Undergrads.  Further, IUB currently conducts a lot of workshops. These workshops sometimes tweaked, and so the mechanism should be available.
· Even now, faculty compliance is unclear.  Many don’t even know that this training is required. VPFAA is going to send more emails to better disseminate information.
· IUSM and IUPUI did have mandatory training but changing vendors. The current status is therefore unclear.
· Recommendations: Assess the new training programs. The committee may want to consider developing a list of “best practices” for topics that should be included in new student orientation. 
· IUB Student Report
· Glad making progress on Title IX and suggested that a consolidated grad student orientation within a campus might be worthwhile.  Patricia noted that international students have a cross-cutting orientation that might be a good place to start. Suggests also that a best-practices information be sent out.  Both Patricia and Adam expressed concerns that some units might discourage a campus-wide orientation. Adam noted that units already ignore certain issues, and grad students are not always aware of campus-wide policies. However, units do sometimes schedule activities during campus-wide events, so suggested that the orientation be short. The grad students will continue to look at policies for SAAs across departments and establish something more uniform and equitable.
6.  Announcements: open call
David Daleke – commend James Wimbush’s on his new professorship.  Professorship established by a donor called Johnson Professorship in Diversity and Leadership.  When James steps down, his name will be added to the professorship.
7.  Plagiarism at the Graduate Level––Carolyn Calloway-Thomas
Dean Wimbush indicated that plagiarism is a rare, but present problem at the dissertation level. In some cases, degrees have been rescinded. He recommends that the GFC require anti-plagiarism software, and implementation would be handled by the individual programs. Even if this is a “small problem,” this process can also help the students to understand plagiariasm and find issues before they become problematic.
Would ask departments to use some mechanism to try to ensure dissertation is free of any potential plagiarism. Feels that it is easier for the program to manage than the grad school. Daleke - could also be the committees are the ones who verify this. When they approve, maybe there is a checkbox. The student could provide the report that is then evaluated by the committee.  
IUPUI supports this idea, as there might be program specific issues. 
Patricia – there are challenges, but there are ways to get it done.  Important to address this.
The committee agreed that the academic policies committee will take up this issue in the fall. 
5. Adjournment  4:49

Next Meeting:  September 25, 2017
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